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COUNCIL’S CORNER 

Town Council meetings are open to 

the public.  We meet at the TOWN OF 

ABERDEEN Office Chambers, 401C Main 

Street, 7:00 pm every 3rd Tuesday of the 

Month.  Our next council meeting is 

scheduled for February 17th. 

Any Delegations wishing to address Council 

are required to complete a Delegations 

Policy form and have it submitted to the 

Town Office no later than the Thursday 

prior to Council meeting date.  You may 

obtain these from the Town Office.  These 

forms are also available on our website 

www.aberdeen.ca  

MEMBERS OF COUNCIL 
Mayor, Bruce Voldeng    (306) 253-4701 

Deputy Mayor, Dan Fletcher   (306) 253-4245 

Councillor, Chad Ekren    (306) 291-6216 

Councillor, Renee Reimer Horner (306) 253-4657 

Councillor, Brian Vandenberg   (306) 220-7045 

Councillor, Ryan White  (306) 220-6891 

Councillor, Floyd Wudrick    (306) 253-4659 

 

 

 

 
  401C Main Street, PO Box 130, Aberdeen, SK    S0K 0A0 

      Phone:  (306) 253-4311   Fax:  (306) 253-4201 

              townaberdeen@sasktel.net            www.aberdeen.ca 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          

 

 

 

 

STAFF 
Chief Administrative Officer: 

Susan Thompson (306) 253-4311 / (306) 260-4270 
 

Office Assistant: 
Lori Sopotyk   (306) 253-4311 

 
Public Works/Maintenance Manager: 

Bradley Oleksyn  (306) 230-8249 
 

Maintenance: 
Mural Hingston  (306) 230-8267 

 
Bylaw Enforcement Services, EPS Management 

 

 

OFFICE HOURS: 

Monday to Friday 

9:00 am to 5:00 pm 

 

CLOSED 12:00 pm to 1:00 pm 

 

 

LORASS WASTE / RECYCLING 

SCHEDULE for FEBRUARY 2015 
 

 

 

 

 

February 3      Blue Bin (Recycling) 

February 10    Black Bin (Waste) 

February 17     Blue Bin (Recycling)    

February 24     Black Bin (Waste) 

    

   

 

 

FUNSPIEL 

sponsored by the  

Town of Aberdeen &  RM of Aberdeen 373 
 

Friday, February 20th  & Saturday, February 21st  

4 End Funspiel – No Entry Fees 

Aberdeen Rec Centre 

 

To Register Contact: 

Town of Aberdeen:  253-4311 

R.M. of Aberdeen:    253-4312 

 

Register as an individual or a team. 
 

Prizes are donated – all prize donations are welcome! 

 

DID YOU KNOW …. 

Payments after hours for the Town can still 
be dropped off  at the drop box outside the 
Affinity building.  Please put your payment in 
an envelope marked “Town of Aberdeen”. 

http://www.aberdeen.ca/
mailto:townaberdeen@sasktel.net
http://www.aberdeen.ca/


 

MONTHLY TAX DISCOUNTS / PENALTIES: 
Taxes are imposed the first day of January in each year and are due July 31. 
Please remember there is NO discount for the School Portion of Taxes 

 
 
 

For prompt payment of 2015 taxes the 
following discounts are allowed: 

 

 

 

 

Penalties for 2014 Tax arrears were 
as follows: 

Payments received in January 6.5% discount 

Payments received in February 5.5% discount   

Payments received in March 4% discount  

Payments received in April 3% discount 

Payments received in May 2% discount 

Payments received in June 1% discount             

Payments received in July .5% discount     

 

 

August 1 (compounded monthly) 1%                                                                                                                
September 1    1% 
October 1    1%                                                                                                              
November 1    1% 
December 1    1% 

 

January 1, 2015  an additional 12% 
penalty will be applied to arrears 

 

2015 DOG / CAT REGISTRATIONS 
 
All dog and cat registrations are due annually.  If 
you are a pet owner living in Aberdeen and do 
not have your animal(s) registered, please stop 
by the Town Office and have your pet(s) 
registered today!  
 

Non Restricted Dogs $  25.00
 Restricted Dogs  $100.00 

 
There are no registration fees for cats, but 

failure to register could result in a fine. 
 

Bylaw 01/07 states that failure to register 
your animals can result in fines of $50.00 per 

animal. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 FOR RENT 
400 sq. ft. Office Space for Rent 

207 Main Street - $400.00 plus Utilities 

 

Please call the Town Office for more details. 

BUSINESS LICENSE - Bylaw No. 12-14 

The Town Council of Aberdeen has adopted a new 
Business Bylaw 12-14 that requires all businesses 
whether store front, home based, any trades or 
professions to obtain a Business License.   
 
All businesses must register with the Town of 
Aberdeen annually.  Any fees to local business located 
in Aberdeen will be waived for 2015 ONLY, but will 
commence in 2016.  All non local trades are subject to 
2015 fees. 
 
Please contact the Town Office to register your 
business or to ask any questions regarding the bylaw 
process or applicable fees.  The Business License bylaw 
can be viewed at www.aberdeen.ca 
 

GARBAGE AND RECYCLING RATE 

INCREASE 

Loraas has passed on recent increases to 

Aberdeen for landfill fees. These increases will 

affect the Garbage/Recycling rates for the Town 

of Aberdeen as follows;                                                                               

An increase from $15 per month to $17 per 

month effective March 1, 2015 

NEW BUILDING CANADA FUND                             

GRANT APPLICATION                                         
The Town Council of Aberdeen has applied to the 

Federal Government for funding for a much 

needed new lagoon and lift station.  Should we be 

selected, a total of $3,000,000 is needed.  Funds to 

be shared 1/3 each by the Federal and Provincial 

Government’s and the Town of Aberdeen.  An 

increase to our “Infrastructure Fee” to $35 per 

month will be utilized to help fund this project.  

The infrastructure fee will become effective when 

approved by the Local Government Committee. 

 

http://www.aberdeen.ca/


 

101 Industrial Drive (Box 40) 

Aberdeen, SK     S0K 0A0 

(306) 253-4312   

Fax(306) 253-4445 

rm373@sasktel.net 

www.rmofaberdeen.ca 

 

Hours: 

Monday – Friday 

8:30am-12:00pm, 

 1:00pm-4:30pm 

 

Reeve: Martin Bettker 

 306-281-2273 

Deputy Reeve: Kevin Kirk 

306-253-4519 

Div 1: Graham White 

306-374-2856 

Div 2: Ryan Zdunick 

306-374-8877 
Div 3: Kevin Kirk 

306-253-4519 
Div 4: Real Hamoline 

306-253-4608 
Div 5: Paul Martens 

306-253-4464 
Div 6: Jim Korpan 

306-253-4342 
 

Administrator: 
Gary Dziadyk 

 
Office Assistants: 

Lois Lange 
Bridgette Morin 

 
Road Crew Foreman: 

Roy Lozinsky 
 

 

Next Council Meeting 

February 11th, 2015 
Council meetings held 

every second Thursday of 
the month, unless changed 

by council. Meeting will 
start at 9:00 am. Council 

Meetings are open to public 
observation. 
Any delegations wishing to 

address the council will be 
required to contact the 

office the day before the 
meeting at the latest.  
 

New Office 
The RM of has moved to 

101 Industrial Drive. Please 
feel free to stop by to see 
it! Grand opening will be 

announced on our website 
and Facebook page.  

 
Controlled Burn 
Please notify the office at 

306-253-4312 of all control 
burns within the RM. After 

hours and weekends, 
please contact the deputy 
fire chief Adrien Hamoline 

at 
306-230-1603. 

The RM of Aberdeen 
charges $500 for ALL fire 
calls that have our Fire 

Fighters leave the fire hall. 
If our fire department 

deems it necessary to call 
in adjacent fire fighters 
from neighboring 

municipalities, ALL costs 
and charges will be 

forwarded to the person 

responsible for starting the 
fire. Contact your insurance 

provider to ensure you 
have sufficient firefighting 

coverage. 
 

Online Banking/Taxes 
The RM of Aberdeen has 
now added the Affinity 

Credit Union to the list of 
banks that are available for 

online tax payments. Please 
contact the office for your 
account number. Please 

note that all unpaid taxes 
as of December 31st start 

collecting 1% interest per 
month. Interest is added on 
the 1st of every month.  All 

Unpaid Invoices as of Dec 
31st have been added to the 

tax roll and are collecting 
1% interest.  
 

Pest Control 
Officer/Weed Inspector 

Denis Boyenko is the Pest 
Control Officer/Weed 
Inspector for the Rural 

Municipality of Aberdeen.  
Rat poison can be picked up 

at the Office during regular 
business hours. Please call 
the RM Office 306-253-

4312 or Denis at 306-220-
8996 to report all suspected 

rat infestations.  
 
Facebook 

The RM of Aberdeen is now 
on Facebook. Please feel 

free to like our page to 
receive up to date 

information.  

mailto:rm373@sasktel.net
http://www.rmofaberdeen.ca/


 

Transfer Station Hours 

Open Wednesday and 
Saturday from 10:00 a.m. 

to 5:00 p.m. Located on the 
SW 12-39-03-W3. 
The transfer site has a 

waste disposal bin for 
household refuse which is 

not recyclable or burnable.  
Several sites have been 
marked for items such as 

white metal, burnable etc. 
Painted wood is not 

considered as burnable.  
Transfer Station is pay per 

use for household garbage. 
Please contact the RM Office 
for prices. Household 

recyclables and 
compostable materials may 

be taken free of charge if 
placed in the proper pile or 
bin.  

 
The site is manned and the 

gate is locked at all times, 
except during operating 
hours as indicated. The 

municipality will not tolerate 
garbage being dumped on  

Municipal roads.  There is a 
$500.00 fine for anyone 
caught dumping garbage in 

the municipality, and the 
municipality will prosecute 

anyone that fails to pay the 
fine.   
 

Plowing Snow 
We would like to remind 

everyone that plowing snow 
onto or across municipal 
right-of-way is NOT a 

permitted practice. Guilty 

Parties will be subject to 
Fines. Plowing snow across 

the roadways creates ridges 
that settle and harden, 
creating serious hazards to 

motorists, grader operators 
and potential damage to 

graders.  
 
Gravel 

The Municipality may not be 
selling gravel in 2015. For 

gravel sale 
recommendations, please 

feel free to contact the 
municipal office.  
 

Aberdeen South Grid 
As part of the Aberdeen 

South Grid and of Gordon 
Road are still under water, 
we would like to remind you 

that these roads are 
CLOSED and that we do not 

condone driving on the ice 
at any time.  
 

Custom Work 2014 Rates 
RM Shop 253-4330 

(please leave a detailed 
phone message) 
Ratepayers $115 per hour - 

$55.00 Minimum Charge 
Non Ratepayers & 

Developers $160 per hour- 
$80.00 Minimum Charge 
Municipal Works will be 

unable to execute ANY 
Custom work prior to 

receipt of Work 
Authorization Forms.  The 
Work Authorization Form is 

to allow the Municipal 
Works permission to enter 

your property however they 
will not do any work until a 

request has been made.  
 
Bylaw Enforcement 

The RM of Aberdeen No. 
373 is pleased to announce 

that we have hired Mike 
Hulbert as our Bylaw 
Enforcement Officer/Dog 

Catcher. All dogs caught by 
the Bylaw Enforcement 

Officer will be taken to the 
SPCA in Saskatoon and all 

costs incurred will be 
charged to the owner. To 
avoid a visit from the Bylaw 

Enforcement Officer and 
possible fines, please 

familiarize yourself with the 
RM’s bylaws. Our bylaws 
are accessible on our 

website in addition to being 
accessible for viewing at the 

municipal office. 
Photocopies of the bylaws 
may be prepared at $0.25 

per page.   
               

2014 Citizen of the Year 
The municipality is 
accepting nominations for 

the Rural Municipality of 
Aberdeen No. 373’s Annual 

Citizen of the Year Award 
for 2014.  The award will be 
presented at the Annual 

Ratepayers Supper in April.  
Deadline for Nominations 

will be the March 2015 
Council Meeting. 

               

 
 

 

Please visit our website for all upcoming meetings, events, forms, road closures and other 
important information. 

 
rmofaberdeen.ca 

 

Please visit our website for all upcoming meetings, events, forms, road closures and other 
important information. 

 
rmofaberdeen.ca 

 



 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MENNONITE CHURCH 

Worship Service  

Sunday 11:00 A.M.  

Phone 306-253-4457 

www.mennonitechurchaberdeen.ca 
 

 

 

WELLNESS, FOOTCARE & BLOOD PRESSURE CLINIC: 
 
Blood pressure or foot care is a free service. You can talk to a Registered Nurse about vitamins or 
prescription drugs, any other questions you may have, will be answered. 

The clinic is held from 8:30 a.m. to 12 noon, at the Aberdeen Seniors, as posted. 

For an appointment contact: Nettie Thiessen 253-4447  

Please bring a towel if you are receiving foot care. 

Next Clinic Date is: Feb 6   

Our facility is available for rent, at any time, for $35.00. For more information, contact the above phone 
numbers. 

 

http://www.mennonitechurchaberdeen.ca/
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Aberdeen and District Charities Inc. - Aberdeen Rec Complex Board of Directors  
2014 Annual Meeting President’s Address by Blaine Tomolak  

 
2014 proved to be another challenging yet successful year.  Our financial situation is by enlarge the biggest hurdle 
we face every day.  Manager Jordan, Bookkeeper Mandi and Board Treasurer Dana juggle daily to keep stability 
and momentum our main focus.  Constant ice plant and facility geothermal troubles keep the maintenance costs 
very high and are the main challenge to operations. As our facility ages, we must be diligent with maintenance and 
upkeep.  Power is our largest cost, and we look at ways to reduce consumption.   
 
Our hockey ice is in high demand due to good relations, quality product and the growth of the city.  Jordan is 
continuing where Don left off by nurturing those relationships and providing high quality experience to our patrons; 
local, with the Aberdeen minor hockey association, public skating and two broomball clubs, as well as several 
groups from Saskatoon.   Dry land training space, quality ice, hot showers, and clean dressing rooms are some of 
the amenities, with offerings from Paullina's Cafe and Catering to round out the package available here at the ARC.  
Our facility shines clean and bright thanks to the hard work of Julie Martens.   
 
Curling numbers are down slightly this year with only Wednesday and Thursday curling.  We had interest in Friday 
night but not enough to run a full rink, so the decision to cancel left some locals disappointed.  The snowmobile rally 
proved to be a successful fundraiser, and will be again this December 27th as plans are in place for the 2nd annual.  
The commitment of curling club President Ryan Norman and the curling club Directors allows us the rewards of 
quality curling ice and a great looking facility. Through grant applications, marketing strategies and successful 
fundraisers they have provided the curling club with EZ sheets, making the ice better and brighter, and a heating 
system to make the experience more enjoyable.   
 
Our playschool group managed by Janet Buhler is now 15 strong which means our community is growing and 
finding the Rec Complex to be a valuable resource. The Wheatland library continues to be a popular venue with 
librarian Ann Maille being open three days a week with story time, a book club, and other activities. 
Public skating is available again this winter on Wednesday afternoons; a skate maintenance center is open and 
available with supplies; Jordan's' Gym and Health Center is accepting new members.  
 
The Dance Aberdeen group continues to thrive and we are glad to have them.  The local taekwon-do club has also 
seen an increase in numbers.  A local business operates their office in our complex.  Our bowling alley is open and 
ready for business.  League bowling can start anytime, as that will nicely compliment the weekend fun had there by 
our out of town guests. 
 
Our lounge continues to be an enjoyable place to visit as our Joana cheerfully sets up the bar, teaming with 
Paullina's for snack orders.  We find the busy nights as Wednesday and Thursday after curling and hockey,  and 
some tournament weekends as well.   
 
It seems we have it all here, in our little self made corner of paradise.  For those that use our facility, that s the 
image we want to portray.  Those that ARE our facility understand the commitment it takes to put out that message.  
Those of us that are the facility need more help to make our place better and even more attractive. 
 
Fundraising efforts, like to one made by our own Real and Adrian Hamoline and crew, raising over $31,000 by 
seeing an opportunity to grow a canola crop on land donated by Northland Logistics; Or like Dan Fletcher, Ken 
Kruger and Shawn Letkeman seeing an opportunity for the last three years by growing wheat and canola on a 
portion of land the Town owns, and donating those profits to the Rec Complex.  These are perfect examples of our 
friends and neighbors going beyond themselves and committing to selflessly donating their time and efforts for the 
good of the community.  We should also mention the Hopper bin lotto committee, lasting for 17 years raising over 
$1.5 million for the complex to pay for the mortgage. Many other examples of past individuals and groups that have 
put in time and efforts to make our community better are known - just look at around our facility to see the memories 
and plaques on the walls.  Its fundraisers like these that built our Rec complex. 
 
It’s like a continuum that needs to flow; The only way for this center of our community to continue is to have that 
flow continue. It's up to us all to do our part and be a part of the community we raise our families in.  

 



 

 

                 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Come Join Us In Celebrating 

 

David Klassen’s 

 

90th Birthday 

 

February 8, 2015 – 2:00pm to 5:00pm 

 

Aberdeen Community Hall 

 



 

 

 

                

 

 

 

  

    

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION 

 

We would like to extend a warm invitation to any children who will 

be 5 years old by December 31, 2015 (a 2010 birthday) to attend 

Aberdeen School. 

Please contact Mrs. Lalonde at (306) 253-4333 if you would like to register your child. 

Parents will be contacted in the spring regarding our Kindergarten Orientation Day for the 

2015 – 2016 school year. 

 

If you know of friends or neighbors who have Kindergarten age children, please share this 

information with them. 

Aberdeen Branch 207 Main St N, Aberdeen, SK S0K 0A0 

Branch Hours: 
Tuesday and Friday 10:00 am – 4:00 pm 
Thursday 10:00 am – 6:00 pm 
P:306.253.3440     f:306.253.3442 

St. Paul’s Bergheim 
Lutheran Church 
 

Worship Services

 10:00am 

Sunday School 10:15am 

 

Rev. Howard Ulmer-373-9630 

 

 

Shane Zhao 
INVESTMENT SPECIALIST 
 
P:306.934.4091 F:306.934.5491 
Shane.zhao@affinitycu.ca 
 
922 Broadway Avenue, Saskatoon, Sk S7N 1B7 
TeleService  306.934.4000 866.863.6237 

TeleServiceTM  866.6237 

Toll free 866.863.6237 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

Epicure Selections 
 

Bridgette Morin 
Independent Consultant 

   

(306) 292-8747 
                                   bridmorin@live.ca 

bridgettemorin.myepicure.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

mailto:bridmorin@live.ca


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

StoryTime  

Wednesdays from 10:00 – 11:00 

Bring your little one down for some fun! 

 

 

 

 

Chat night At the Library!  

Wednesdays from 6:00 – 8:00    

Chat night at the library, join in the conversation 

of our latest Book Club book.  

Have you got your new book from the BookClub? 

We can order in BookClub books. 

Start up your own topic.  

 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

 

A special thank you to Mike Maille 

for the donation of new chairs for 

our patron computers. 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

 

 

 

Go “like” our Facebook page to 

keep up with the latest news, and events in the library. 

https://www.facebook.com/AberdeenBranchLibrary  

 

Business hours 
Tuesday  9:00 – 2:00 

Wednesday 4:00 – 8:00 

Thursday   3:30 – 7:30 

Storytime  

Wednesday  10:00 – 11:00 

 

 

 

 

 

We are looking for a volunteer for story 

time. If you love kids, are patient and 

imaginative.... this could be for you! Very 

rewarding way to spend some time. 

Wednesdays from 10:00 - 11:00. Will be 

responsible for planning a craft, singing 

songs, reading stories and having fun. 

Please bring in a resume during business 

hours. Looking forward to hearing from 

you 

LIBRARY NEWS 

https://www.facebook.com/AberdeenBranchLibrary
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WE NEED YOUR HELP! 
 

June means Aberdeen Days, and June is  

only five months away.  The Aberdeen Charities 

Board for the Rec Complex is seeking volunteers 

to help plan activities for 2015 Aberdeen Days. If 

you have ideas or would like to volunteer, please 

contact one the Committee co-chairs,  

Allison Fletcher, 306-253-4245 or  

Cecilia Forsyth, 306-253-4789. 

 



 

 

Soccer 

 

Soccer season is right around the corner.  This year coaches and refs need to be prepared in 

order to make our short time on the pitch effective, memorable, and fun for players.   If you 

are interested in becoming a ref or you are a ref, Valley Soccer Association has introduced a 

new mentor program designed to help refs advance their game calling, gain confidence and 

work their way into officiating games throughout the province.  Experience is not required 

to coach or ref and you don’t have to have kids registered in soccer.  We do require 

participants to have a love of soccer, enjoy working with kids and a criminal record check.  

Big Sky Soccer is looking for kids and adults interested in becoming a referee or coach.  

Clinics will be held in Martensville at the Martensville Athletic Pavilion on the following 

dates: 

Active Start:  Designed for the first time coach U4 and U6 and focusing on teaching good 

physical skills and basic physical literacy.  February 7-8 and February 14-15 both times 

9am-1pm. 

FUNdamentals:  Designed for coaches to learn how to develop the ABC’s of movement:  

agility, balance, coordination and speed, while running a practice session that is fun, safe 

and keeps children engaged.  February 28-29 and March 21-22 both times 9am -5pm. 

Learn to Train:  The emphasis of this course is on technical and tactical development 

within a small sided game environment (6v6), (7v7), (8v8).  You’ll learn how to teach basic 

principles of play and how to establish training ethics and discipline in a fun and 

challenging environment.  April 11-12. 

Soccer for Life:  The emphasis of this course is on technical and tactical development 

within the 11-a-side game environment.  You’ll learn how to plan and deliver effective, 

enjoyable, age-appropriate practices and how to provide feedback from your players.  April 

25-26. 

REFEREE CLINICS:  Registration for this clinic is March 15, clinic runs March 28 and 

March 29. 

All fees will be covered by Valley Soccer Association.  Please contact Dianne Pilon for 

information or if you want to register for a clinic (fordrocks@yourlink.ca).  Soccer can 

not happen without coaches and refs, you are the game. 
 

 



 

 

 

       GIDO’S CORNER 

             
Confectionary  Open Mon. to Sat. 8 am. To 8 pm. 

Car Wash   Sunday & Holiday Mon. 

Gas Bar   Noon to 8 pm.   

Lottery                         

          

Fresh fruit & vegetables available 

 

305 Main St. Aberdeen Sask.      

(306) 253-4713   
                              



 

 



 

“Light Thee Tree 2014” has been successful again this year as a fundraiser for the First Responders. We would like to 

Thank:  Canada Post, Darlene, Donna, Gido’s, Barry for all the support you continue to give us. It is really appreciated. 

The Aberdeen First Responders are: Bernadette Hamoline, Kim Barnes, Tammy Lynchuk, Gail McLeod, Helena Hart, Brett 

Hart, Bonnie Doige, Tina Stalker and Shirley Huffman. A big Thank you to everyone for your continued support and we 

wish you a Peace, Health and Happiness in 2015 

  

Mary Belcourt        Roman & Jane Hyshka   Wade &Sarah Aasen 

Nicky & Ray Janssen    Len & Donna Lozinsky   Lyle Chisan 

Bill & Dolores Dyck    Wayne & Maggie Procyshyn  Kim & Carol Huffman 

Larry & Diane Brereton   Dennis & Shelley Boyenko  Steven Marissen 

Harold & Carol Wudrich   Ben & Dorine Mintzler   R,W,R,K,N Rance 

Dexter & Megan    Miriam Wruck    Stan & Helen Friesen 

Paul,Angela,Carrie Anne Snell  Debbie Kozack    Lance’s Plumbing 

Larry Schindel    Rick & Jessica    Randy & Marilyn Balzer  
    

Gary Dziadyk    The Malinowski’s   Fred Nahorniak 

Rick & Tami Fehr     Dennis Wudrich                                              Dan & Darlene Marten 

Kevin & Penny Friske   Tina Friesen     Chelsa Michnik 

The Rostotski Family                 Suzanne & David Henry   R & S George 

Susan & Les Thompson    John & Wilma Marissen  Paulette Hudon  

Diane & Darryl Kacher   Elvin Dyck    Ed & Lynn Melo   

The Tomalak’s                 Logan & Karen Eden   Jacquie Griffiths& Bob Sass 

Kayla Brunner    Bill & Jackie Busby & Family  Helga & Ken Vallis 

Trevor, Ruth, Lewis Wutzke   Steve & Jo    Adeline Alexandrovich 

Bob & Lori Sopotyk    Jake & Faye Klassen   Peter & Doreen Mosterd & Family 

Ken & Mary Kruger    Carl & Joyce Martens   Elma Wutzke   

Paige Friske     Mary Ellen Zdunick   Brad Olexsyn 

Jim & Jackie Britton    Nettie Thiessen    Bob & Sandra Shutiak 

Cora Vandenberg    Forbes & Patsy Gibb   Kim, Glen, Jordon & Mack Ogilvy 

John & Martha Dyck   Tom & Bobbie Mackintosh  Kevin & Heather Postinkoff 

Bob & Julia Dixon    Colette & Mel Fischer   Jim & Brenda Tryhuba 

Floyd & Grace Wudrick   Enos & Velma Willett   Don & Ann Procyshyn 

Duane Fortier    Angus Braun    Ralph & Nora Rogne 



 

Cameron & Vanda Wutzke   Elsie & Lorne Korpan   Lyle Chisan 

Les & Susan Thompson   Jim & Nancy McCrea   Cecilia & George Forsyth 

Don & Anne Jones    Wilmer Sawatsky   Ken & Tammy Guse 

The Pilons     Lil Thompson    Greg & Liz Wills 

Eric & Kalya Brunner   The Livingston Family   Jackie & Bill Busby 

Mike & Ann Mailee    Raymond & Bridget Hamoline  Steve & Jo 

Dale & Barb Friesen & Family  Lil Moysuik    Lawrence Dyck 

Steve, Tina, Cole & Daniel Stalker  Brandi & Lance Berg   Sandy & Pat Pocyshyn 

Joel, Adison & Austin Hamoline  Steve M    Barry & Shirley Huffman 

    

Chris, Dez, ,Ethan &  Emily Sapieha  Douglas & Kathy Button   Tammy, Dave,Makyla,A.J 

Brett & Helena Hart    Gail McLeod & Graham White  Barry & Shirley Huffman 

Laura, Dana,Walter & William Madsen Shawn & Cheryl Graham& Family Joel & Melissa Dokken 

Shawn, Deanna & Jenna Letkeman  Walter & Catherine   Lori,Adison ,Austin Hamoline  

Bruce, Trish, Charisse, & Rebecca   Travis, Jackie, Reece, Rachel & Rider Boyenko 

Tammy, Jeff,Kyle & Colten Lynchuk  Bernadette & Bernie Hamoline  Tylor & Cristie Kramchynski    

Mike, Tash,Rylan,Hannah & Kenzie   Bonnie, Randy, Harper, Jackson  Doige  

Tonia, Trevor, Maeve & Regan Meier Kent Huffman & Allison Sullivan   

Joey,Crysta,Evan,Parker,& Skylar Lalonde      

  

 

 

The family of Lil Mackintosh would like to thank the community, 

friends, and family for their support and condolences as we mourn the 

loss of our beloved mom, grandmother, and great grandmother. Lil was 

94 years old at the time of her passing. For many of those years, she 

lived in the town Aberdeen or on the farm near Aberdeen. She lived 

here in our community until February 2014, when she moved to a care 

home in Saskatoon. She had many great friends in the community and 

we were pleased to have them join us and share their stories with us at 

her memorial service. Your gracious support of food, flowers, and kind 

words were greatly appreciated by our family. She will 

be greatly missed. 
 



 

WANT TO LEARN WHY SWEEPING IS FUN? 
 

WHY ITS GOOD TO HAVE ROCKS IN YOUR HOUSE? 
 

OR TO YELL AT SOMEONE TO HURRY? 

 

THEN YOUR INVITED TO A 

 

LEARN TO CURL DAY! 
 

SATURDAY FEBRUARY 7TH 

      Certified Instructor 

Starts at 10 AM 

$10.00 per person 

 Pre-registration required 

Phone Ryan @ 306-716-0803 

 

 
Everyone Welcome ! 

 EXPERIENCE NOT NECESSARY! 
 
 

If any of the following 10 signs your having a bad game describes you, then register! 
 

10. They start pebbling the ice in the fourth end. 
9. Your skip keeps saying, "Nice try!" 
8. Your opposition starts hanging its score on the next sheet. 
7. While you're in the washroom, your team-mates sneak away to the bar. 
6. The Ice-maker starts heckling you. 
5. It's only the third end and already you owe your team-mates six drinks. 
4. Your opposition is lying four and your skip wants you to throw your rock through the house. 
3. You throw out your knee in the first end and your team-mates don't even notice. 
2. Your sweepers burst into laughter when you release your rock. 
1. You score an eight-ender in the second end and you have to throw your last rock to win 9-8. 
 



 

 



 

 

NEWSLETTER INFO 

 
General: 
The Aberdeen & District Newsletter is a free publication for the residents of Aberdeen and district 
made possible by funding from Aberdeen Chamber of Commerce, the Town of Aberdeen, the RM 
of Aberdeen, advertisements, subscriptions, and donations. 
 
How do I subscribe? 
Black and white copies are provided for free to anyone who rents a post office box from the 
Aberdeen post office. Don’t have an Aberdeen post office box but want to receive a copy in the 
mail? You can subscribe for $20/year. You can also subscribe to the electronic version (in colour) 
for free. Call or email the editor to be added to the mailing and/or electronic distribution list. 
 
How do I submit an ad? 
If you have an ad that is currently in print that you need to make changes to, please make 
changes and re-submit as a new ad. When submitting your ad make sure it is print ready as it will 
appear how you submit it. Please note that there may be minor changes to your ad for formatting 
purposes.  
There are two ways to submit your advertisement: 
1. Drop off a hard copy of your ad to the Aberdeen Post office 

2. Email your ad as an attachment (preferred method) 

a. Accepted formats: Microsoft Publisher (.pub), Word (.doc), Excel (.xls), JPEG  (.jpeg) 

b. Narrow margins page set up.  

 
How much does it cost to run an ad? 
Business Card size $25.00/10 issues 
1. Quarter page or less $8.00/issue 

2. Half page or less $15.00/issue 

3. Full page or less $30.00/issue 

4. ** payment due upon submission ** 

5. Preferred payment is cheque  

 
Deadlines: 
Submission deadline: 20th of every month  
(Except July & Aug) 
 
Distribution date: 27th of every month  
(Except July & Aug) 
 
Contact the Editor: 
Ann Maille:  
253-4885 or email aberdeen.newsletter@gmail.com 
 

 

mailto:aberdeen.newsletter@gmail.com

